
 
Corrales Community Library Board 

Minutes of Meeting 
January 11, 2018 

Members Present         
Kate Bemish 
Kay Burgess,  
Ginger Foote, Chair,    
Nancy Kelbley, Secretary           
Tom Neiman, excused 
Also present: Edwina Tafoya, Library Director 
       
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm 
 
Agenda 
Agenda approved as presented. 
 
Minutes 
November minutes were approved as written. 
 
Librarian's Report  
   

o New Program 
 The entire staff attended a training course on the new computer-coding program from 

Prenda.  This computer coding class will be offered on Fridays from 4-5.  Corrales is the 
first library in New Mexico to offer this class.  There are four notebook computers available 
for student use in the library.  Students can also access the program from home.   

 
o There is a new AC/Heating unit for the YA room.  It is a smart unit that can adjust according to the 

temperature. 
o Bids are being taken to repair the interior stucco in the library and paint the porch area.  The last of 

the county bond money will be used for this project. 
o Next Friday, Edwina will meet with other Sandoval County Librarians to discuss what to request in 

the next County bond cycle. 
o In February there will be a new Writers Workshop in the library presented by Renee Clifton.   
o HomeTown Reads in now linked on the library’s website.  The Corrales Writing group will have a 

program at the library on how other Corrales authors can sign up along with a book reading from 
their latest collection. 

o Nora Scherzinger was nominated to the Library Board and will be on the council’s agenda next 
week. 

New Business 
Terry Brown and Seth Orell of the local VFW presented drawings of a proposed Veterans tribute to 
be placed in the park to replace the current plaque.  Discussion continued.   Since this is something 
for the park, it was recommended that they consult with Parks and Recreation.   
 

Next meeting: February 8, 2018 
Adjournment 


